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Sat, Apr 30, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) †David 
Jaroszewski 
Sat, Apr 30, 5:00PM (St. Henry) †Arthur & Alma 
Herrmann 
Sat, Apr 30, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) †Bernadette Guck 
Sun, May 1, 8:00AM (St. Henry) For the People/
+Lorraine Engel 
Sun, May 1, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) †Pete Harthun/
For the People 
Sun, May 1, 10:00AM (St. Henry) †Al & Theresa 
McLaughlin 
Sun, May 1, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) †Rose Guck 
Tue, May 3, 7:00PM (Sacred Heart) †Buster Fiedler 
Wed, May 4, 5:15PM (Holy Cross) †Lloyd & Lois 
Shalenberger 
Thu, May 5, 8:45AM (St. Henry)  In Memory of Barb 
Martodam’s Loved Ones 
Fri, May 6, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) †Leo & Theresa 
Doll 
Fri, May 6, 10:00AM (Perham Living-Residents Only) 
†Mary Jane Coates 
Sat, May 7, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) †Bob Herges 
Sat, May 7, 5:00PM (St. Henry) Living & Deceased 
Members of Catholic Daughters 
Sat, May 7, 7:00PM (Holy Cross) All Mothers & 
Grandmothers 
Sun, May 8, 8:00AM (St. Henry) +Lawrence Dykhoff 
Sun, May 8, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) †Patty Bester 
Sun, May 8, 10:00AM (St. Henry) For the People/
†Harriet Daiker 
Sun, May 8, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) †Kathy Lachow-
itzer 
Sun, May 8, 1:00PM (St. Henry-Spanish) Special Inten-
tion for Private Miguel Martinez 

Financial Blessing for April 23rd & 24th  
Adult………………....9,937.00     Children’s Basket…..91.02 
Plate…………….…….1,090.25     Easter Offering…….245.00 
Candles…………………...10.00     Votives………………..122.00 
Elec. Transfers…....4,311.00 
              Total…………….15,806.27 

Thank you for remembering St. Henry Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday Noon 

Financial Blessing for April 23rd 
Adult…………………….1,570.00    Children…………….….10.00 
Plate………………………..186.00    Easter……………........50.00    
Peter’s Pence……………...5.00 
              Total……………….1,821.00 

Thank you for remembering Holy Cross Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for April 23rd & 24th 
Adult……………....…....2,588.00     Plate………………....987.25 
Youth.……..………….........61.05      Easter………….…….230.00     
Home Mission…………..302.00 Elec. Transfers…..350.00 
Holy Land……………….…..20.00     Rice Bowl…….…...159.06 
                  Total...……..…..4,697.36 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for April 24th 
Adult…..……………..…...1,320.00    Youth …................50.00 
Plate…..…………………...3,138.00 Holy Land………....170.00  
Elec. Transfers…………...180.00 Easter………………..315.00  
Fuel & Heat……..…….…….20.00 Central MN Cath….17.00 
Cath. Home Missions….230.00 
     Total..….....…..5,440.00 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Week Day Mass Schedule  
(April 25, 2022-May 30, 2022) 

Tuesdays—Sacred Heart 7:00PM 
Wednesdays—Holy Cross 5:15PM 
Thursdays—St. Henry 8:45AM 
Fridays—St. Lawrence 8:30AM 
Weekend Mass schedule will remain the 
same. 

The last Spanish Mass will take place on  
Sunday, May 8th, at 1:00 pm. 

Congratulations to our NCACC Confirmation  
students who received the Gift of the Holy Spirit on 

April 20th at St. Henry.  Keep them in prayer. 
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Parish news & events 

Canonical Administrator:  Fr. George, E-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com, fathergeorge@ncacc.net 
Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Tom, E-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net  218-298-0585 
Deacons:    Deacon Richard Quistorff; Deacon Randy Altstadt; Deacon Mark Stenger 

 

Sun., May 1: All Grades-Class; 9:00AM-11:30PM. 
Sun., May 8: All Grades-last Class; 9:00AM-11:30PM. 
 
    Sandi Carrlson DRE 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-7729  Fax: (218) 346-5946 Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Welcome to David Doran who re-
cently registered as a new member 
of the St. Lawrence parish family. 
We look forward to celebrating the 
Holy Mass and all Sacraments of 
the Catholic Church with you. 

The Polka Festival Raffle tickets will be 
in your mailboxes May 15. Hope you 
are able to buy your tickets and ask for 
more to sell! Many chances to win a 
nice amount of cash!! Contact the office 

or Marlene Boedigheimer (cell-218-457-1588 or Land-
line-281-385-3629) when you need more books.  Thank 
You! 

The Parish of St. Lawrence  
extends congratulations to 

Irelan Grace Marleau 
daughter of Elizabeth Fudge  & Eastan Marleau 

              and 
                 Lennox Beth Mitchell 

               daughter of  Jesse & Bethany Mitchell 
                 who were brought into the Lord’s  

                   marvelous light, by the waters of baptism  
            and the Holy Spirit this weekend 

St. Lawrence Café 
will be closed on Wednesday, May 11th  
since there is no 8:30AM Mass that day. 

See you in June! 

Stewardship as a Way of Life:  

“Peter was distressed that Jesus had said 

to him a third time, ‘Do you love me?’ and 

he said to him, ‘Lord, you know everything; 

you know that I love you.’ Jesus said to 

him, ‘Feed my sheep’” (John 21:17). 

How often do you actually say the words “I love you” to 
Jesus, to family members, or to friends? We are made to 
be in relationship with God and one another. Sincerely 
telling someone that you love them is the best gift you 
can give them because it comes from your heart. You 
are giving them the gift of yourself. We all crave 
love. Tell someone you love them every day. 

The parishes of the Northern Cross ACC  
wish to extend  

deepest sympathy to  
family and friends of  

Patty Doll 
 who passed away recently. May  
Patty know eternal peace and joy       

    in heaven and may God grant  
   comfort to her family and friends.  

St. Lawrence Christian Mothers Meeting:  
Monday, May 16th 

6:45PM-Rosary/Prayer;  7:00PM-Meeting 

Someplace Safe has secured funding for a new 
Youth Advocate position. This new position 
will provide free and confidential services to 
children and youth ages 12-18 who are identi-
fied as victims, and survivors of crimes. The 
role for this new position will be to engage 

youth in actively healing from victimizations through access 
to supportive services. If you or someone you know could 
benefit from these services, please call Latasha Scott at 218-
770-7587 or email Latasha.s@someplacesafe.info or visit our 
website at www.someplacesafe.info. 

Travel Update: 
Fr. George has arrived at his home in India 
safely. Travel was good. Please keep Father 
and his family in your prayers as they enjoy 
their time together. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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Sun., May 1: Graduation Mass and breakfast; 8:30AM. 
Sun., May 1: May Crowning at the 8:30AM Mass. 
    Joe & Diane Sazama DRE 

Parish news & events 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758-2700  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Dorothy Day House:  Help the homeless in 
our area by supporting the Dorothy Day 
House men's shelter in Moorhead, MN. They 
are currently in need of the following 
items:  Ziploc bags (gallon and sandwich); 

bath towels, winter hats, gloves and scarves; deodorant, 
men's underwear , plain white t-shirts, socks (these clothing 
items preferred to be new); disposable razors; sleeping bags; 
blankets and hygiene products. They are especially in need 
of plain white t-shirts, men's large and extra large.  For 
more information, see the website at 
www.churches.united.org or call Teresa Elkin 218-298-
1274 or Cecile Guck 218-298-4386.  This will be an on-
going effort. 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal: We receive 
many prayer intentions from the dioce-
san faith community. All are carefully 
preserved and prayed over by Bishop 
Kettler, diocesan staff and the sisters at 
St. Clare’s Monastery in Sauk Rapids. 
Please know that whether or not you are 
able to send a gift, your requests for 
prayer are welcome. 

SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Offices 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months 

before the anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses at Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence 

and Holy Cross;  First Friday from 9:00AM-10:00AM at St. Lawrence; Second Thursday from 9:00AM-

10:00AM at Sacred Heart; Third Saturday from 6:00PM– 7:00PM at Holy Cross. Tuesday, Thursday & Fri-

day, 8:15AM-8:45AM; Wednesday, 9:00AM-10:00AM; Saturday, 4:00PM—4:45PM (Before 5:00PM Mass) 

at St. Henry 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Contact the Parish Offices 

Trustees: Brenda Aschnewitz & Jan Januszewski (Sacred Heart); Jack Werner & Andy Klinnert (St. Law-

rence); Mark Halbakken & Lisa Hemmelgarn (St. Henry); Michele Hofland & Clint  Brandt (Holy Cross) 

Northern Cross Area Catholic Community Pastoral Council Members: Dawn Swanz, Michele Hofland, 

Jason Schik (Holy Cross); Brenda Aschnewitz, John Kratzke, Kenny Moenkendick (Sacred Heart) Tim Graff, 

Lisa Hemmelgarn, Jason Smith (St. Henry); Sandi Carrlson, Jack Werner, Jerry Guck (St. Lawrence) 

Synod Listening Sessions 
Pope Francis is inviting all baptized members 
to participate in a synod consultation.  This 
unique experience is unprecedented in church 
history. There are two different ways this can 

happen:  1) You can go online to complete a self-guided 
consultationhttps://www.surveymonkey.com/r/HGRMJ6X  
2) Call the parish office if you would be interested in sitting 
down with someone 1:1.  Come let your voice be heard! 

Sacred Heart Bazaar Raffle  
We are planning an all cash raffle again 
this year due to the success of last year’s 
raffle. We are asking you, our parish 
family, to prayerfully consider a dona-

tion to our raffle. Please call or text Kenny or 
Kim Stenger by May 5th. Kenny - 218-329-0807; 
Kim - 218-329-4022. Thank you for your generous 
support of our parish.  

Mass and  breakfast in honor of Sacred Heart 
2022 Graduates is this Sunday, May 1st at 
Sacred Heart Church at 8:30AM. The Gradu-
ates of 2022 are: Sydney Anderson and Seth 
Berry. 

         May God bless each of you as you continue     
          to become the person God wants you to be. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
http://www.churches.united.org
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St. Henry’s Catholic Church of Perham 
234 2nd Ave SW 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-4240  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: admin@st-henrys.org 
Parish Website:  www.parishfaith.com 

Faith Formation: St. Henry 

The last day of Family Faith Formation for K-6th  
graders and their parents in this Wednesday, May 4th at 
6:30PM-7:30PM. This night is for only K-6th graders and 
their parents.  7th-11th graders will not meet that night.  
 
Steubenville youth are hosting a sit-down and to-go ten-
derloin meal on Sunday, May 15th at 11:00AM in St. Hen-
ry's Church basement. All proceeds go to the youth going 
to Steubenville. 
 
Totus Tuus - St. Henry's summer vacation Bible School 
program- will be this coming June 20-24. For more infor-
mation and to register your child/ren please go parish-
faith.com/totustuus 

Lisa Hendrickx, DRE 
218-346-7030, religioused@st-henrys.org  

St.  Henry’s Area School 
Congratulations to our Calendar Raffle 
winners this week. 4-29-22 Jean and Gene 
Falk-$100. 
 

Fun Fair News:  I want to thank you very much for your 
support of the Fun Fair.  Our financials will be available 
likely next week, but know that your support was awe-
some!  If you haven’t picked up your items yet, please 
give the school a call to arrange for a time to get your 
items, both raffle and auction.  We would like to thank 
our donors, as well.  It was a successful event, and we 
look forward to hosting it next year in the new school. 

Mr. Jason Smith, Principal  
218-346-6190 or sthenryschool@arvig.net 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Upcoming Baptism Class 
Requirements for having your child baptized 
at the Church of St. Henry are:  registration 
at St. Henry (or another parish) and attend-
ance at a pre-baptism class.   A class will be 

offered on Saturday, May 7th from 9:00 am-12:00 pm 
in the St. JPII Conference Room. If you want your child 
baptized but have never attended the required class, 
please register through the Parish Office at 346-4240.  
Please note, this class is only required if this is your first 
child and you have not attended one previously.  Pre-
registration for the class is required. 

Need Gift Ideas? 
Great Mother’s Day, birthday, bridal shower, or wedding 
gifts for sale.  Hand or machine embroidered dish towels, 
dish cloths, kitchen hand towels, microwave bowl hold-
ers and other items.  Baptismal gowns also available.  If 
interested, call Alana H. at 218-346-3973 Adoration 

At St. Henry we are committed to adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament. We are grateful for the oppor-
tunity to adore Him, sit with Him and thank Him 

for the many ways He blesses us with His love, grace and 
mercy and also to listen for His still small voice that is 
often heard in the silence of adoration. We strive to have 
at least 2 people with Him every hour. We thank every-
one who has responded already to the invitation to 
"Come Be With Him." At this time we are in need of an-
other adorer at the following times: Tuesdays at 7pm and 
Mondays at 11am. Is He calling you to come be with 
him? If you are interested, please call Debbie at 218-298-
4461 or Michael at 218-346-7030. 

A Widow's Walk is an informal group for Catholic Wid-
ows.  Meetings are the 2nd Thursday of the month at 
5:00PM for dinner and fellowship.  They will meet at 
The Cactus on May 12th.  For more information and to 
RSVP, please contact Char Holzer at 218-298-0646/
benchar@arvig.net or Judy Christopherson at 218-298-
0797/jc.myrock@hotmail.com.  

The parishes of the Northern Cross ACC  
wish to extend  

deepest sympathy to  
family and friends of  

Lenzie Hennagir 
 who passed away recently.  

May Lenzie know eternal peace       
             and joy in heaven and may God grant  

               comfort to his family and friends.  

Carmelites of Mary Immaculate 

(CMI) is the first indigenous reli-

gious congregation of India founded 

by Saint Kuriakose Ealias Chavara in 

1831. There are about 2000 CMI fathers serving in 35 

countries in the areas of pastoral care, education, social 

apostolate, health care, mass media and ecumenism. Cur-

rently more than 115 priests are serving in the USA and 

many more are serving in Africa, Latin America, Austra-

lia and Europe. Rev. Jose Kattakara, CMI, will be at Holy 

Cross and St. Henry the weekend of May 7th and 8th to 

preach at all Masses about their missionary activities. 

There will be a second collection and your generous fi-

nancial support and prayers will be highly appreciated. 

mailto:benchar@arvig.net
mailto:jc.myrock@hotmail.com
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If you would like to send a card to Deacon Mark, it can 
be mailed to:  
Deacon Mark and Joan Stenger 
47629 353rd Ave 
Frazee, MN 56544 
 
Please keep Deacon Mark and his family in your prayers. 

All CCD students should meet in the hall next Saturday 
and proceed in together. 

The fall bazaar will be September 11th with  Bishop Ket-
tler planning to attend;  plans are to hold a bazaar similar 
to last years.  Raffle prizes are once again needed; if you 
know of someone who would like to donate a prize or you 
would like to donate; contact Dawn at 639-8647 or Faye 
at 385-3850. 

Congratulations to Houstin Blickenstaff who received the 
sacrament of Confirmation last week at St. Henry's 
Church. 

Community wide rummage sale will be held on May 7th 
at the hall anyone interested in bringing items call Dawn 
Swanz. 

Cards will be played every Thursday at 1:00 pm. 

The high school youth group would like to extend a thank 
you to everyone who donated to the Food Shelf.  Togeth-
er, 123 pounds of food was donated! 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Readings for the Week 
Monday  Acts 6:8-15  Jn 6:22-29  
Tuesday 1 Cor 15:1-8  Jn 14:6-14  
Wednesday Acts 8:1b-8  Jn 6:35-40  
Thursday Acts 8:26-40  Jn 6:44-51  
Friday  Acts 9:1-20  Jn 6:52-59  
Saturday Acts 9:31-42  Jn 6:60-69  
Sunday  Acts 13:14, 43-52  
  Rev 7:9, 14b-17  Jn 10:27-30  

Holy Cross Catholic Church of Butler 

57189 Co. Hwy 62 New York Mills, MN 
Phone (218) 385-2201 or (218) 385-3850  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: fayeadell@yahoo.com 
Parish Website:  https://www.parishfaith.com/holy-cross---butler 

OFFICE HOURS: (HOLY CROSS): Call Faye Hendrickx:     

(218) 385-3850 

(SACRED HEART): Monday, Thursday & Friday: From 9:00 

AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 

(ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesday & Wednesday: From 9:00 AM- 

12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 

(ST. HENRY): Monday-Friday: From 8:30 AM—4:30PM,  

(218) 346-4240 

Please pray for those in need of healing in our parish-
es: Adam Stewart, Al Baumstarck, Angela Florin, Blake 
Thene, Clint Conzemius, Connie Foltz, Deacon Mark 
Stenger, Dean Salo, Diana Billie, Ed Guck, Elaine Pi-
etsch, Heath Kinnunen, Ivy McGuire, Jim Neuerburg, 
Joan Schmitz, Joyce Rohweller, Kacie (Pikula) Derkacht, 
Karen Omberg, Mary Ann Guck, Marion Jaroszewski, 
Melvin Hoaas, Mike Ruther, Paul Juen, Richard Dykhoff, 
Sue Loerzel 
All military personnel, especially: Martin Ara, Greg 
Hirschey, Sandra Silbernagel, Nicholas Melz, Luke Potts, 

Zoe McAvoy, Jason Richter, Miguel Martinez, Tanya 
Robison, Tommy Robison, Steven Sundberg, Tyler Van 
Watermulen, Wyatt Guck, Andrew Schlosser 
Always remember in prayer our leaders in faith, especial-
ly: Pope Francis, Bishop Donald Kettler, Dcn Randy 
Altstadt, Dcn Richard Quistorff, Dcn Mark Stenger, Fr. 
George Michael and Fr. Tom Skaja. 

Thank you for your generous support of 
last week’s Catholic Home Missions Ap-
peal. With our donations we  have helped 
strengthen the Church at home to ensure 
that the Gospel is spread across the Unit-
ed States. If you missed the appeal, it’s 
not too late to give! Just visit 
www.usccb.org/home-missions 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for May 
We pray for all young people, called to live life to the full-
est; may they see in Mary’s life the way to listen, the depth 
of discernment, the courage that faith generates, and the 
dedication to service. 

New School Capital Campaign Update 

Complete Project $8,100,000.00 

Pledged $7,496,214.00 

Needed $603,786.00 

Received $6,237,716.00 

Pledges Received 04-24 $4,960.00 

Households Contributing 350 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/6?8
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/6?22
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1corinthians/15?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/14?6
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/8?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/6?35
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/8?26
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/6?44
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/9
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/6?52
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/9?31
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/6?60
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/acts/13?14
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/revelation/7?9
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/10?27
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218-346-6200 
Over 40 years of Service 

 

 HAMMERS 
RENTAL PROPERTIES 

Perham, MN                                 

218-346-3550 

          5:30 am - 3 pm (Mon-Sat) 
            8 am - 2 pm  (Sun)  

 

        136 W. Main St 
       Perham   

         (218) 346-5920 

 

Perham Dairy Queen 
802 - 3rd Ave SE 

218-346-4070 

Marc & Mike Winjum 
   U.S. Pat. Off. Am.D.Q. Corp.      Copyright, 1989 Am. D.G. 

 
 

 

  

 

 FRANK’S 
AUTO 
BODY 

735 W Main St., Perham 

218-346-3405 
Brian Holzer (Owner) 

  

 

Open Mon-Sun 
145 W Main St 

Perham, MN 

218-346-2615 

 Ladies & Children’s 

Fashions & Accessories 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Please let the advertisers know you saw their ad in the bulletin.  

FIVE STAR STORAGE  
East Industrial Park, Perham 

Secure Location, Rodent Deterrent 
Call for your inside or secure  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.hci-mn.com
 

Preschool to  
6th Grade 

218-346-6190 

Almighty Father, 
Whom truly to know is eternal life: 

teach us to know Your Son Jesus Christ 
as the way, the truth, and the life: 

that we may follow the steps 
of Your holy apostles Philip and James, 

and walk steadfastly in the way that leads to Your glory: 
Amen. 


